
I t cannot be said enough how important your prayers are! Prayer opens a direct channel to God Almighty himself; 
prayer moves the very heart and mind of God and opens doors that no one can shut. When spoken in tandem with 

the Word of God, they can move mountains from our lives, heal our sickness and disease, strengthen our minds and 
hearts, and make room for the Holy Spirit to move in us and through us as well as in the lives of those around us.  

The Bible encourages us in James 5:16 to pray for one another and that the 
earnest, heartfelt, continued prayers of a righteous person makes tremendous 
power available, dynamic in its working. 

Recently, we were invited by a national Apostolic group here in New Zealand 
to become a part of leading daily focused prayers live online. These sessions 
are then recorded for others to view and pray along with at a later time if the 
individuals cannot be on the live prayer. Brother and Sister Erwin are each 
assigned a day to lead prayer several times a month in the rotation of minis-
ters and leaders who help guide these early morning prayers. What a blessing 
to be a part of this ministry that reaches all over the country of New Zealand 
(and beyond), and to be working together with our brothers and sisters in the 
Lord! 

In Philippians 4:6 we are told, “Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication 
(specific, earnest requests) with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God.”  We must keep that line of 
communication to God open at all times, ready to hear from Him as well as make our requests and concerns known 
to Him. Although He already knows our needs, He loves to hear from each and every one of His children, and is al-
ways ready to listen. 
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* That Sis. Mendy’s New Zealand Permanent Residence 
Visa will be approved quickly with no issues! 

* For divine favor and supernatural breakthrough that 
will allow us to start a church group here in Browns 
Bay, a suburb of Auckland, and that the Gospel will 
spread throughout the country of New Zealand. 

 * For God’s anointing & direction to be ever-present in 
everything we say and do to reach the souls of NZ.  

 * For provision & protection, that God will keep us safe 
and provide our every need, so that we may do the work 
He has called us to without distractions or hindrances.  

* That our family relationships will be strong and stay a 
priority; that God will bind us together with His love, 
and give us strength and encouragement as we work 
together here in New Zealand. 

* For divine connections with key people in our commu-
nity and lead us to hungry hearts who are searching for 
what only God can provide in their lives. That the seeds 
we sow fall on good ground, germinating and growing 
Apostolic Christians that will in turn be soul winners!  

* That any and all barriers or hindrances that would try 
to slow or stop the expansion of the Gospel message here 
in New Zealand would be removed. 

* That the leaders of New Zealand will receive the truth 
and be converted. 

* For unity, that fellow laborers in the harvest will work 
with one another to win the souls of New Zealand. 

We are so grateful for every prayer that you pray for 
our family, our mission, and the souls of New Zealand! 
Thank you for connecting with us online through Face-
book, Instagram, and YouTube, as well as your messag-
es, calls and letters. God bless you! 

PRESSING NEED: Monthly Support. We need 10 
churches or individuals to partner with us and  
pledge $100 per month to help support our 
efforts here. These beginning stages are so im-
portant in our pioneering work in New Zealand. 
Thank you for your prayerful consideration! 


